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                       “F Y I”
 The November meeting of the ONG executive committee was held in the Guild office on November 13 and was attended by Lois Kirkup, Nancy Noel, Terry Garner, Gord Holder, Debbie Cole, Chris Day, Jordan Juby, Claude L’Ecuyer and Don Smith.  Marc Laurin and Tony Cote did not attend.

 The annual General Membership meeting of the ONG will be held on Wednesday, December 12, starting at 12:15 p.m. in the Conference Centre of the Ottawa Citizen.  Christmas goodies will be provided by the Guild.  Items of business will include: 2006/2007 financial audit; executive honorariums for 2008; Local History project - Special Projects fund; and elections to fill positions on the ONG executive committee – Vice-President; Secretary; Members-at-Large.  In the Ottawa Citizen unit, there is also a vacancy for the position of Joint Health & Safety Committee Alternate.  As we are heading into the final year of the current three-year term for the ONG executive, this would be a great time for members who might be interested in serving on the committee to consider running for one of the vacant positions to gain some experience on the executive in 2008.  Talk to a member of the executive committee to see what’s involved.

 The ONG sent a $250.00 strike donation to the CUPE members on lockout/strike at the Journal de Quebec since April 2007.  The 252 workers are members of three different CUPE locals – 68 office workers, 115 printing staff, and 69 editorial employees.  The union didn’t set up picket lines but launched a strike paper – MediaMatinQuebec – which publishes 40,000 copies five days a week.  Details are available through CUPE online at www.cupe.ca/strikes.

 On November 1, CanWest posted a buyout offer for Ottawa Citizen newsroom staff only.    We understand that a number of people have applied for the buyout and that CanWest is counting people who have left in the last couple of months as part of its numbers.  Guild members are reminded that the buyout offer is completely voluntary and members cannot be forced to accept a buyout if they prefer to continue to work.  Buyouts were to be approved by the end of November.  At a town hall meeting at the Citizen in early November, the company advised that no layoffs would result if its target numbers were not met.  It also stated that the buyouts would not be offered in other departments.

 The Ottawa Citizen extended paying parking charges for the courthouse reporter to the end of the year, but has given notice to the member that payments will end effective January 2008.  Paid parking was not a condition of employment and had previously been National Arts Centre parking that was available during the daytime.

 “Thank you” to the number of Citizen newsroom members who submitted their ideas and opinions to us by completing our newsroom employee survey.  Your input is a valuable resource for our future bargaining and meetings with the employer over newsroom issues.

 TNG 2008 David S. Barr Award - scholarship application deadline is January 25, 2008. 

Union Plus Scholarship Program - scholarship application deadline is January 31, 2008. Application forms and details for the above are available online at 

 HYPERLINK http://www.cwa-scacanada.ca
www.cwa-scacanada.ca.

 Executive members Lois Kirkup and Debbie Cole met early in November with the Delta Reprographics employee rep to review proposals for a first contract.  The Guild then met with the company owner for contract discussions.  The parties have agreed to a majority of the contract clauses, with the exception of monetary items – salary grid, sick leave and vacation pay.  The employer has presented its counter proposals to the Guild and bargaining continues.
 The ONG and Ottawa Citizen joint Pay Equity review committees have settled the positions in Financial Services and Reader Sales & Service departments.  CWA/SCA Canada indicates it can provide us with a one-day Pay Equity training workshop and the ONG will take advantage of this training session before it deals with the Editorial department jobs.

 “Congratulations” & “Condolences”
•Basket to Nancy Campbell (Citizen/Reader Sales & Service) - sick leave

•Basket to Zev (Citizen/Editorial) & Gabrielle Singer - baby boy, Avraham

•Donation to Sutter VNA and Hospice in memory of Charles (Chuck) Dale, retired international president of The Newspaper Guild, who passed away on October 29 at age 79.

•Donation to The Winnipeg Humane Society in memory of Zdenek (Dan) Zeidler, CWA/SCA Canada staff representative.

•Basket to Joanne Scheel (At-Large & CWA/SCA Canada staff) - sick leave

•Donation to Ontario Heart & Stroke Foundation in memory of Juliette Lamer, grandmother of Leslie Lamer (Citizen/Financial Services).

•Basket to Vito (Citizen/Editorial) & Cheryl Pilieci - baby boy, Dean

•Gift card to Gary May (Citizen/Editorial) - retired

•Basket to Janet Hunter (Citizen/Editorial) & Andy Cooper - baby boy

[image: image2.wmf]•Donation to Ottawa Youth Orchestra Academy in memory of Dirk Dearham, father of Wes Dearham (Citizen/Editorial).
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